

## STRATFIELD TURGIS PARISH MEETING

### Minutes of the Stratfield Turgis Parish Meeting

Held on 21<sup>st</sup> November 2012 at Potters Cottage.

Present: Mrs Sheila Campbell in the chair, Mr Simon Boase, Professor Robert Walker, Mrs Susan Penney.

Apologies:

12.11.1 The minutes of the previous meeting of 17<sup>th</sup> October 2012 were approved.

12.11.2 **Matters arising from the minutes**

- a **Flooding.** The problem of flooding in gardens of houses in Spanish Green and adjacent footpath. Simon hadn't had chance to speak to James. Discussion with Matthew Beale would follow this.
- b **Pavilion Lease:** Our solicitors, Penningtons would be sending out the lease to the Cricket Club shortly. A charge of approximately £750 for their work was expected.
- c **Pond.** This will be discussed again in the Spring. However the approach to renovation was discussed. Simon would approach Linda Sycele Moore to see if any advice regarding the work would be available from the gardening club.
- d **Publicising parish walk in Hampshire Now.** Delayed until outcome of bridge closure decided, as walk used the bridge.
- e **Church s106 funds.** Sheila understood £4000 had been allocated to funds but the purpose was unknown. Sheila would discuss with Keith Chapman.
- f **Website Grant.** Sheila handed over the grant application paperwork to Simon. It was agreed to apply for £200 to get the new website up and running. Submission required by 30<sup>th</sup> November.
- g **Logo on Village signs.** Sheila would follow up to lodge our request for when the signs were due to be updated.
- h **Broadband.** Simon had an update from Andy Dowling, the Business Support Officer at Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council. Turgis Green exchange was due to be updated but the exact timescale was unknown although expected by the end of 2013.
- i **Wildlife Camera.** This had been received and Sheila passed it over to Simon for the initial set up.
- j **Gardener.** Sheila had received another quote for the gardening work at the recreation ground but it was agreed to go with the quote from Dominic Evaristo of £100. Simon would organise the work.
- k **Tree Surgeon.** A quote of £500 for an inspection and report on the state of the trees around the recreation ground had been received, however this was felt to be quite expensive. Sheila would review.

## STRATFIELD TURGIS PARISH MEETING

- 12.11.3           **Finance.**  
**Wildlife camera.** Cheque for £255.95. (Cheque 000296) was signed. Agreed not to raise a precept but to request the annual grant from Basingstoke and Deane. There will be a budget discussion at the next meeting.
- 12.11.4           **Social.** It was agreed to approach the Jekyll for either the 21<sup>st</sup> or 22<sup>nd</sup> January to use a room on a similar basis to last year. Simon would do it and ensure publicity in the Loddon Valley Link.
- 12.11.5           **Clerks Correspondence.**
- a   **Mayors Reception 28<sup>th</sup> January.**
  - b   **Hampshire Fire and rescue service 2013 -16 plans.**  
<http://www.hantsfire.gov.uk/theservice/plan-consultation/objectives-detail.htm>
  - c   **HALC.** Development sessions for councillors. Offices move to Eastleigh.
  - d   **Request from Hampshire Youth Clubs.**
- 12.11.6           **Other Correspondence**  
**Notices for board.**  
Snow White Pantomime  
Mayors Charity Christmas Concert
- 12.11.7           **Date of Next Meeting.**  
The next meeting was agreed for 19<sup>th</sup> December 2012 at 5.15 pm at Potters Cottage.